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Work of the Remote and Rural SubGroup:
This paper provides an update of the work which the Remote and Rural Subgroup have undertaken since the last meeting of TAGRA on 12th December 2011.  The three areas of work are:
· Scottish Distant Islands Allowance;

· De minimis costs of hospital provision;

· GP out of hours.

Scottish Distant Islands Allowance:

As described in paper TAGRA(2011)13 the group have developed a method to make an allowance for the Scottish Distant Islands Allowance (SDIA).  This involves a reclassification of the urban-rural categories (used for the excess cost adjustment) to distinguish between SDIA and non-SDIA islands and to merge some other smaller urban-rural categories.  However the group will not making a formal recommendation to TAGRA until they have been able to consider this change alongside the results of other analysis, particularly the de minimis work.  
This work was discussed at the meeting of the Directors of Finance (DOF) on 24th January and was noted without too much discussion. 
De minimis:

The first phase of this work derived a de minimis cost estimate based on the fixed cost required to provide a minimum level of hospital services.  The current phase of the work is exploring an alternative approach based on the modelling the way in which hospital costs vary with rurality.  This approach is based on research undertaken by Dr. Patricia Norwood at HERU.  HERU have updated this analysis in a new report which separately identifies the rural general hospitals in the sample.  Further work is necessary to ensure that the estimates are sufficiently representative and to transform the modelling outputs into a de minimis cost adjustment.  
This work was discussed by DOF who expressed general support but some concern that the analysis may lead to funding based on existing infrastructure rather than on service needs.  Also how this might affect the incentives to shift the balance of care.  
Out of hours:
The sub-group are considering the feasibility of developing an approach to the funding of OOH which is based on the current method of allocating funds for GP services – the Scottish Allocation Formula.  This is currently work in progress and is not yet sufficiently developed to report to TAGRA.
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